
1.​ KWHSS and Pennsic were great inter-kingdom cooperative efforts between Principal 
Heralds 

a.​ Thanks to volunteers at Pennsic, at Opening Ceremonies and at Herald’s Point 
i.​ Hosted the KW party this year 
ii.​ Kirsa, Grainne, Gwalchmai, Sisuele, Maike, Sergei, Vitalia, and Erzsébet 

in particular, as well as Beatrice 
2.​ Pennsic submissions are being processed 

a.​ 88 submissions, lower than usual but that seems normal for this year, should be 
done in November 

3.​ Blue Tyger has transitioned 
a.​ Technically this is an open position; Drasma is interim (explain why) 
b.​ running monthly commentaries to keep the office running smoothly 
c.​ 5 of the 7 submissions deputies transitioned in the past few months; 3 are brand 

new to the submissions office, hope that reassures folks that they can volunteer 
for new things too 

d.​ Highlight the fact that, since we don’t have digital payments yet, when payment is 
mailed, there should be an informational sheet with it that duplicates the contact 
info on the digital submission (who sent it, for what, and best contact person). 
ALSO new address to mail to! 

e.​ PHs have been discussing digital payment systems 
4.​ Will have another couple of deputies changing over soon 

a.​ Welcoming new deputies that came on in early summer 
b.​ Keep an eye out for postings; always something coming up, is a way to help out 

and learn stuff 
5.​ To all kingdom heralds: Reminder that baronial court reports are also important to the 

accuracy of the OP. Please submit to shepherds.crook, brigantia, and dextrochere. 
6.​ ALS system update 
7.​ Updating Brigantia policies  

Curia report will be available on herald.eastkingdom.org under Administrivia  
 

8.​ New tabards project, likely also baldrics 
9.​ Have heard requests from several folks for a "how to herald" event. No idea if this will 

happen but it would be great.  
 

 
 


